Strafford Recycling Committee Meeting

Dec. 15, 2016, 4:30 PM

Upstairs, Town Office

Members Present: Scott Moore, Michael Scanlan, Dori Wolfe

Members Absent: David Harris, Vincent Robinson

- 1. The minutes of the meeting of October 24, 2016 were approved.
- 2. The main part of the meeting was devoted to discussing the various ways that the duties currently carried out by Dori Wolfe as the recycling coordinator could be divided among members of the committee and others. No final decisions were made.
- 3. Discussion of issues connected with food scrap composting was postponed until David could be present.
- 4. The need for another recycling opener to replace Dori was discussed. Some possible candidates were mentioned. Michael will contact them.
- 5. Sean Castro's offer to recycle car batteries that people leave at the Center was discussed. There was some concern about having them in the way of snow clearing if they are sitting on the ramp. Michael will contact Sean to work out details.
- 6. There was discussion of the information from Casella that they will now accept rectangular waxed milk and juice cartons in the mixed paper (but apparently not other wax cartons like ice cream boxes) was discussed. There was some concern about publicizing this in a way that doesn't cause unnecessary confusion. Michael will formulate a list serve posting.

MLL

The next meeting of the Recycling Committee will be in January, 2017, TBA.

Respectfully submitted, Michael Scanlan, Chair/Secretary